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Mr Phil Abram

Dear Parents/ Carers,

As you are aware we recently had a visit from Ofsted. Please find attached our first Ofsted report
since we became part of the Outwood Grange Academies Trust which recognises all aspects of work
in the school as ‘good’. We are particularly pleased with all of the positive comments we received
including those regarding our wonderful students and the culture and ethos of our academy.

We would like to thank everyone who has supported us during the last few years. It is an absolute
pleasure for us to work in this community. Haydock is a special place and deserves to have a good
secondary school.

Whilst it is pleasing to read that the inspectors enjoyed visiting our school, we will continue to work
extremely hard to support our students to improve their attendance and in every aspect of their
learning and experiences at school, so that they can achieve the best possible outcomes and to
develop as both learners and people. To further support this we are working closely with all of the
St. Helens’ secondary schools to collectively ensure that all of our young people in St Helens can
develop as good citizens and are able to pursue their chosen career upon leaving school.

As an academy we are particularly focused on increasing our community engagement activities and
we would welcome any suggestions as to how we can continue to support our local community.

Finally, the partnership between school and home is invaluable. Therefore, from myself and all of the
Haydock Outwood staff, can | thank you for your continued support of your child’s education and
contribution to our school community. Please contact me if you have any further questions on
p-abram@haydock.outwood.com

Yours faithfully,
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